
 
Welcome - Guest Information 
Welcome to First Christian Reformed Church of Bellflower. We are glad you are worshipping 
with us this morning.  We hope that you will be blessed today by the love of God and by our 
church family.  If you would like us to connect with you, please connect with us through the 
card at the bottom of this page.  Please fill it out, tear it off, and drop it into the collection 
plate. 

Some information that might be of interest to you this morning: 

 Our worship service is usually about 70 minutes long and includes song, prayer, sharing 
about our ministry, and preaching from God’s Word.  We celebrate communion every 
other month on the 2nd Sunday of the month. 

 Children age three through first grade are invited to Children’s Worship.  The kids are 
invited to leave for children’s worship part-way through the service and remain there 
until the service is finished.  You can retrieve your children from the upstairs room  

 behind the front of the Sanctuary (go through the doors at the back end of the inner  
 garden area, up the stairs, and take a left). 

Ministry Opportunities available for everyone (September – May): 

 Family Night we meet together on the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of the month.  We  
   have dinner in the Social Hall from 5:45-6:30.  At 6:30 there are opportunities for both  
   children and adults to grow in faith: 

  - /ŀŘŜǘǎ (for boys) in grades 2-8.  
  - D9a{ (for girls) in grades 1-8. 
  -  {ƘŜƳŀ is the name of our youth group for students in junior high and high school. 
  - !Řǳƭǘǎ meet together for a Bible study led by our pastor. 

 Coffee Break:  Ministry for women that meets each Thursday morning from 9:30-11:00.  
 All women are invited for a time of singing, Bible study, prayer, and treats. 

 Men’s Life:  Bible study meets at church on the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays of the month.   

 Care Groups:  We have several (small groups) that meet during the week for Bible  
 study, prayer and fellowship. 
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If you would like us to connect with you, please fill in the information that you would like us 
to have and we will connect with you this week.  If there is more you would like us to know 
about you, feel free to write it on the back. 

Name:__________________________________________________ 

Phone: _________________________________________________ 

Email: __________________________________________________ 

Check if you would like more information about: 
___ Children’s Ministries  
___ Coffee Break Ministry 
___ Bible studies or Small Groups for adults  
___ BellOne Midweek (newsletter by email) 
___ If you have a prayer need, please indicate that you would like a call. 

      

Welcome to First Christian Reformed Church of Bellflower 
  We are glad you are worshipping with us this morning.  We hope that  

   you will be blessed today by the love of God and by our church family.   
___________________________________ 

  Gathering for Praise & Prayer 

Hearing God’s Word  
 John 4:43-54 

      The Man Believed the Word 

 In a raw and desperate situation, the father of a sick child reaches out 
 to  Jesus, who was welcomed as a miracle worker, yet without honor 
 as  the Lord of glory.  What is the substance of our faith?  A buzz in  
 the air because of the latest miracle, or a belief that Jesus is the Son of  
 God - and trust in His Word?    

 Responding as God Sends us into His World 
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  [ĈİÙ DĈÕ[ĈİÙ hġéÙėěaÁùÙ 5ìěÏìĔûÙě 
                                                                   WŀƴǳŀǊȅ тΣ нлму  

Happy New Year!                   17603 Ardmore Avenue, Bellflower, CA 90706 

  



Prayers of the Church 

 aƛƴŘȅ aƛƭƭŜǊ (sister of Kelly Sybesma) is going through chemo 
for breast cancer and will have surgery and radiation after 
chemo. 

 CŀƛǘƘ ¢ŀƭǎƳŀ is currently in skilled nursing at the Artesia Christian Home 
with a broken ankle after she fell earlier this week.  She will have surgery 
in a week or two, once the swelling goes down.      

 tǊŀȅŜǊǎ for those who are in the home, confined to their own home, 
suffering from various medical issues and or cancer:   

 JoAnn Algra, Rob Bailey, Annie Hogan, Sandy Lewis, Donna McIllwain,  
 Richard & Johanna Pool, Christine Stout, and Pat De Vries.  
_______________________________________________________________ 
Reminders this Week (see announcement for details) 

 {ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭΣ /ŀǘŜŎƘƛǎƳΣ !Řǳƭǘǎ /ƭŀǎǎ resume meeting today 
at 11:00 a.m.  

 ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ aƻǊƴƛƴƎ tǊŀȅŜǊ DǊƻǳǇ meets this Tuesday at 7:00 a.m. in the 
Sanctuary. 

 aŜƴΩǎ [ƛŦŜ will meet this Wednesday at 7:00 p.m. 

 /ƻũŜŜ .ǊŜŀƪ women’s Bible Study meets this Thursday at 9:30 a.m. and 
we look forward to seeing everyone again. 

 !ƭƭ ƻǘƘŜǊ aƛƴƛǎǘǊƛŜǎ will resume next week as follows: 
 /ŀǊŜ DǊƻǳǇ - January 14 
 CŀƳƛƭȅ bƛƎƘǘ - January 17 
_______________________________________________________________ 
Classes Resume Today 
All classes for Sunday School, Catechism and the Adults Class 
resume their regular schedule today and will meet at 11:00 a.m.  
                       {ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ - Room 3, /ŀǘŜŎƘƛǎƳ - Room 4,   

         !Řǳƭǘǎ /ƭŀǎǎ - Council Room. 
_______________________________________________________________ 

Tuesday Morning Prayer Group                           
The Tuesday Morning Prayer Group will start up again on January 9.  
We invite you to join us for this special prayer time in the Sanctuary 

every Tuesday morning at 7:00 a.m. for six-weeks.  We will have the side door 
open near the office for you to come in.  Everyone is welcome and if your 
schedule only allows you to come for a few minutes, that’s fine.  This is the 
kind of event where people can come and go.  

 
The Man Believed the Word 

John 4:43-54 

       

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



Opportunities of Service   
If for some reason you are unable to serve, please find a replacement and contact the 
church office with the names of those taking your place. 

 Today:                Next Sunday: 
Ryan & Kandice Van Otterloo               Greeters Annie Biggs, Sheryl Mitchell 
Karen Sybesma, Grace Vander Weide   Ray & Barbara Hogan 
Don De Hoop, Susie Taylor,        Ushers Kevin Wigboldy, RJ Van Kampen, 
Sam Sybesma, Nick Westerbeek   Kate Van Kampen 
Gerrit Byma, Art De Jong                Parking Guards Gary Kuyper, Joel Ver Velde 
Linda Dalton                          Library Karla Evans 
Kim Van Kampen, Sheryl Goedhart      Nursery Kelly Sybesma Family  
Teri/Trisha Howland and           Children’s Worship  Trisha/Teri Howland, and  
Kate/Jenna Van Kampen    Kate/Jenna Van Kampen  
Lloyd & Fannie Schelhaas               Coffee Servers* Kevin & Lisa Wigboldy 

*Coffee served by the big tree adjacent to the church steps. 

Birthdays and Anniversaries: 
Grace Byma (7), Mrs. Kim Looney, Mrs. Donna Van Zwaluwenburg (11),  

Mrs. Amanda Day, Tyler Wigboldy (13) 
Missionaries E-mails:    

Please send an e-mail, card or letter to our missionaries regularly. 
Doug & Emily Eli - emily.eli@frontierventures.org 
James & Barbarita Lee - missionarylee@gmail.com 
Kevin & Michelle Suwyn - ksuwyn@centralamerica.younglife.org 
Roger & Karen Van Otterloo - roger-karen_vanotterloo@sil.org 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
First Christian Reformed Church of Bellflower 
17603 Ardmore Avenue - Bellflower, CA 90706 
www.bellonecrc.com 

Office Information: 
Debbie Smith - 562-866-5577 or Bell1office@hotmail.com 
Pastor Zach Vandenberg - 970-672-7697 or zachvdb@gmail.com 
Aaron Solomon-Mills - 562-556-0156 or aaronsolomonmills@gmail.com 

Council 2017-2018 
Tom Byma-President, Ralph Clark-Vice President, Greg Cook-Clerk,  

Sheri Admiraal-Vicar, Charles Kundan –Sacraments,  
Ryan Van Otterloo-Chair of Deacons, Linda Van Otterloo-Secretary/Correspondence, 

Nick Westerbeek-Vicar of Deacons, Bob Struiksma-Treasurer,  
Gus Robles-Assistant Treasure,  Annie Biggs-Benevolence  

Districts 2016-2017  
District #1 - (Aardema—De Jong)  Elder: Ralph Clark, Deacon: Annie Biggs 
District #2 - (Do—A. Hogan)  Elder: Tom Byma, Deacon: Nick Westerbeek  
District #2 - (R. Hogan—Longworth) Elder: Greg Cook, Deacon: Bob Struiksma 
District #3 - (Looney—J. Struiksma)  Elder: Sheri Admiraal, Deacon: Linda Van Otterloo  
District #4 - (M. Struiksma—Wigboldy)  Elder: Charles Kundan, Deacon: Gus Robles 

                   This Week at BellOne  
 Sunday  
   9:30 a.m. Worship 
 11:00 a.m. Sunday School, Catechism,
        and Adults Class  
 12:15 p.m. New Dawn 

 Monday     
   7:00 p.m. Council Meeting 

 Tuesday 
   7:00 a.m. Prayer Group 

 Wednesday 
   7:00 p.m. MenΩs Life   

 Thursday 
   8:30 a.m. Coffee Break Staff Meeting 
   9:30 a.m. Coffee Break  
   7:00 p.m. New Dawn 

 Saturday      
   8:30 a.m. Praise Team Practice 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

 Deacon’s Corner 
hããÙėìĂä {ÏéÙÕĥûÙτWÁĂĥÁėķ нлму 

  07:  General Fund 
  14:  Benevolence 
  21:  C.E.F. (Christian Education Fund) 
  28:  General Fund/Faith Promise 

 This morning’s Offering:  General Fund 

 All loose monies and checks will go to the designated offering.  If you desire  
 your offering to go elsewhere, please use the white envelopes in the pews  
 and write the desired cause on the blank provided.  All budget envelopes will  
 always go to the general fund.  

 If you are a guest with us this Sunday, you are invited to give but are under  
 no obligation to do so.  Offerings are taken as an act of worship and  
 thankfulness to God, acknowledging that all we have is given to us by Him. 

bŜǿ hŶŎŜ IƻǳǊǎ  
aƻƴŘŀȅ - ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ 
уΥлл ŀΦƳΦ - пΥлл ǇΦƳΦ 
CǊƛŘŀȅ - /ƭƻǎŜŘ 

 
 
 

All announcements for the  
Midweek and Bulletin are 

due every Tuesday morning 
by 10:00 a.m.  



The PLAN 
The PLAN will be meeting at Sizzler’s on Wednesday, January 10 at 5:00 p.m.  
Hope to see everyone there for a fun evening.  Sizzler’s is located at 10153 
Artesia Blvd. (corner of Artesia and Woodruff) in Bellflower. 
________________________________________________________________ 
Men’s Life 

All men are welcome to join us for Bible study as they resume their  
regular schedule this Wednesday at 7:00 p.m. upstairs at church.  This 

group meets the 2nd & 4th Wednesday of the month.  Everyone is welcome 
and please bring a friend!   Any questions, contact Marv Struiksma.  
________________________________________________________________ 
Coffee Break 
Coffee Break Women’s Bible study meets this Thursday at 9:30 a.m. 
as they resume their regular schedule.  We offer free Nursery care 
along with Bible study and crafts for all preschoolers.  Join us every Thursday 
and bring a friend!  Contact Dora Clark with any questions. 
________________________________________________________________ 
Sunday Morning Care Group 

This Care Group meets on Sunday mornings upstairs in the Fireside 
Room for sermon discussion and will resume their regular schedule 
next Sunday, January 14 at 11:00 a.m.  We look forward to seeing all of 

you again and we welcome any newcomers!  —Larry & Linda Van Otterloo 
________________________________________________________________ 
Family Night 

Please join us for another great night of Family Night when it  
returns next Wednesday, January 17!  We will gather in the Social 
Hall at 5:45 p.m. for a great meal and time of fellowship.  Then at 
6:30 p.m.  we’ll move into our evening’s ministries:   

!Řǳƭǘǎ /ƭŀǎǎ (Sanctuary), /ŀŘŜǘǎ (Parish House), DŜƳǎ (Room 4). 
Bring a friend!  Everyone is welcome! 

________________________________________________________________ 
New Church Calendars 
The new Church Calendars are here and available in 
your mailboxes today!  A minimum donation of $12 
for these calendars will go to support our Gems  
program here at BellOne.  We appreciate and want to 
thank you in advance for your continued prayers and 
support of our program.  If for some reason you do 
not wish to received a calendar this year, please contact Susie Taylor.    

Opportunities of Service 2018 
Looking for individuals who are willing to serve in the following areas 
Greeters, Parking Lot Guards, and Coffee Servers for the upcoming 2018  
Opportunities of Service for February - June.  It would be greatly appreciated if 
you could serve for 2-4 weeks at a time.  We will continue to use the directory 
to rotate various people for the above needs, however those who are interested 
in serving on specific dates, or if you have any questions, please contact Debbie 
in the church office at 562-866-5577.  Those who desire to serve in the Nursery, 
please contact Aaron Solomon-Mills. 
_________________________________________________________________ 
Around Town 
Lightshine at Trinity CRC 

 Lightshine 2018 presents Trust God! at Trinity Christian Reformed Church,  
under the direction of Kay Van Weerthuizen. This a FREE event for the 
whole family to attend on the following dates:  

Friday, January 26 ay 7:00 p.m., 
Saturday, January 27 at 7:00 p.m. 
Sunday, January 28 at 6:00 p.m. 

Trinity CRC is located at 18718 Grayland Avenue in Artesia 

Calvin College 

 Calvin Symposium on Worship 
 You are invited to the annual Calvin Symposium on Worship, January 25-27,  
 2018, at Calvin College and Calvin Theological Seminary. This three-day 
 conference brings together a wide audience of artists, musicians, pastors,  
 scholars, students, worship leaders and planners, and other interested 
 worshipers. There are excellent rates for students and groups from  
 churches. All worship services are free and open to the public.  
 See worship.calvin.edu/symposium/ for complete information and to 
 register before January 17.  

World Renew 

 Short-term Volunteers—Are you 18 to 24 years old and interested in  
 embarking on a short-term volunteer opportunity with life-long impact?  
 World Renew’s Global Volunteer Program provides opportunities to live,  
 work, eat, and play in an international community while exploring how God  
 wants you to use your talents and skills for His purpose.   
 For more information, contact Andrew at globalvolunteer@worldrenew.net.  
 


